STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

2325 Murphy Hall, 4:30-6:30pm
Tuesday October 31st 2017

Attendees Present:












Graduates:

Jazz Kiang, Javier Rodriguez, Nicole Ngaosi

Undergraduates: 
Neemat Abdusemed, Richard White (Chair), & Christina Wang, Katie Kim

Administration:
Mike Cohn, Director, SOLE

Barbara Wilson, Director, UCLA Housing & Hospitality

Paolo Velasco, Director of Bruin Resource Center

Faculty: 

Karen Rowe, Professor

Advisor: 

Marilyn Alkin, SFAC Advisor (Ex-Officio)
Absent: 

 Cody Trojan, Graduate Representative 
I. Call to Order:

a. The meeting was called to order by Richard at 4:34 p.m. Richard noted that Cody would not be attending, as his daughter was born that day.
II. Approval of Agenda

A motion was made by Jazz and seconded by Barbara to approve the agenda. The vote passed unanimously.
III. Review of Handouts

IV. Review and Approve Minutes   
a. Richard asked for the October 17th minutes to be approved next week. Jazz moved to approve the October 10th 2017 minutes. Mike seconded the approval. The approval passes, with two abstentions.
I. Unit Review: Bruin Corp

a. Justyn Patterson, the Associate Director of BruinCorp attended to present. Their Director could not be there; they are working on report for UCOP. Colleagues included: Jazmin Perez, Tutoring Supervisor and Maritza Galdamez, Fiscal Officer. BruinCorp is a tutoring program for underserved schools throughout LA County, as well as developing leadership and workplace skills for undergraduate students at UCLA. The students they typically serve are first-generation; come from low-income areas, and the programs are student run and student led. They hold a yearly three-day institute to ready their program members to ready for the academic year—skill building, and programmatic based. Students typically raise their grades by one grade level, and teachers report that students report an increased effort and participation in class. Civic engagement levels also rose with tutors as tutors went out into new and diverse communities. 
i. Richard thanked them for their presentation and opened the discussion up for questions. Barbara asked how schools are chosen. Justyn clarified that many are long-term partners, and many schools tie in with UCLA regarding resources, support with teachers, counselors, and administration. Jazz asked how travel to the sites is coordinated. Justyn explained that carpools are used, as well as UCLA Fleet services, and BruinCorp will be looking into hiring drivers as well. Jazz asked how often they utilize UCLA Fleet. Maritza said that they use them daily throughout the week. Justyn mentioned that some SFAC funds also assist with covering mileage for drivers. Mike asked how tutors are selected, and how hiring is done. Justyn said that recruitment begins in spring of the previous year, with flyering, social media, and outreach to various academic departments for their support as well. Hiring is done with interviews, scenarios, and assessments regarding the subjects they will work with. All students hired by BruinCorps are work-study students. Richard asked how they would increase the diversity in their tutors. Justyn noted that they have done outreach with various student groups, and intentionality in working with transfer students and other populations. Jazz asked if there have been concern regarding liability of students who use their own vehicles to travel to sites. Justyn noted that no concerns with liability have arisen, as all drivers have insurance and licenses, and those who drive Fleet vehicles have regulations as well. Karen asked about long-term career prospects for the tutors—teaching, social service work, community based placements, etc. Justyn noted that they ask for the students’ intentions for future careers in their exit interviews, and they do have an alumni network that is closely connected with the current tutors. Karen asked about external contracts that assist with the staffing needs, and what happens with the matching funds once they hit their limit. Justyn noted that they don’t need additional support for staffing, and the undergraduates are fully funded, and they have also begun obtaining support from partner sites, such as or the Leadership Institute. Nicole asked them to expand on some of their challenges, regarding administrative concerns. Justyn clarified that this is a challenge due to the split focus of the role. Richard thanked them for their presentation and time. 
II. Unit Review: Bruin Resource Center

a. Paolo Velasco, Director of the BRC--discussed the goals and work of the BRC and the groups they support—current and former foster youth, transfer students, students with dependents, veterans students, students in recovery, and undocumented students, as well as a peer coaching program and an inner-group relations program. Many students they serve are non-traditional in their college paths. The BRC reaches the campus through three levels of student support: 1) case management and programs and events, 2) creating community, a sense of belonging and safe space for the students, and 3) empower students to have a sense of impact on campus and in their communities, and highlight awareness and advocacy. Over 116 students at UCLA have been in foster care since the age of thirteen; the GPA is slightly below that of other students—they are supported with housing during breaks, emergency funds through scholarships for needed support. 35% of new undergraduates this year are transfer students. Goals are to support students well being—undocumented students facing multiple challenges, retaining institutional knowledge—two thirds of the staff are contract employees, and the high turn over impacts the overall office effectiveness. 

i. Richard opened the discussion up to questions. Richard asked what the BRC has done to assist DACA students under the current administration. Paolo clarified that many undocumented students cannot work, and face large gaps in funding. To assist, the BRC is fundraising to support the needs of those students and to alleviate the costs. Karen asked what percentage of DACA students were unable to renew under the current administration. Paolo clarified that within two years, all will be without work authorization, and that the University does not track DACA status, so official numbers are not available. Javier asked about support from Financial Aid. Paolo mentioned that they are a strong partnership, but if a student is not AB540, and paying out of state tuition, then the situation becomes difficult, and many students look for under the table work. Katie asked about securing permanent funding in order to hire full time program coordinators. Paolo said that no current program coordinators are receiving permanent funds, and all others are temporarily funded, and the turnover rate is very high-- they work very hard to secure donor funds to supplement, though these are temporary funds. Christina asked how they would utilize their carryover funds. Paolo noted that $30,000 is marked for staff funds for a new hire, $30,000 is for the final construction costs of the transfer center, which did not hit the budget until this fiscal year. The rest will be departmental, as a small cushion. Barbara asked about collaboration with Veterans Affairs. Paolo noted that it is a very strong collaboration—the BRC is developing the VA garden, which offers the students a leadership opportunity. Neemat asked about DACA students pulling away from the University if the program is eliminated, and how this will affect their funds. Paolo noted that the California Dream Act will still be in affect. Nicole asked if the carry forward funds are for the Program Coordinator, and Paolo confirmed that they are. Jazz noted that the BRC has grown a lot in the last few years, and asked if there are ways to be more efficient. Paolo noted that there is a desire across the division of Student Affairs to collaborate, utilize resources, and work together more and more efficiently. Richard thanked Paolo for the presentation and his time. 
III. Unit Review: SOLE

a. Mike Cohn, Director of SOLE, discussed their role—registration and advisement of most campus organizations at UCLA. 197 new organizations this year alone. 80% are undergraduate, 4% are both undergraduate and graduate, 1% is both, 15% are graduate focused. Each org. has an advisor who works with them on all facets. Leadership programs are open to students, and are seminar based, along with an academic course with Bruin leaders throughout the campus. They also oversee the Leadershape Program—an immersive six-day program. Current goals—further expansion of leadership development services in order to gauge what is missing and what else can be provided to address direct needs, wider marketing across campus to raise awareness of services provided, integration of the home grown organization registration system, expansion of the student work force and student employees, and expanding the Day of SOLE program. 

i. Richard thanked Mike and opened the floor for questions. Richard asked about CAC and funding from community service groups, and if all groups are receiving adequate information in order to receive the funds. Mike noted that not all groups asked for full amount of money, all have SOLE advisors; some received other support, and up to 89% receive full funding. Katie asked about ensuring that in expanding their services, and how they are ensuring that there isn’t overlap from other departments. Mike noted that they survey the other campus programs, discuss this with the student leaders, and collaborate where possible. Katie noted that when sitting down with a SOLE advisor in the past, it has been complicated and difficult. Mike noted that they are trying to streamline the UCLA process, and with their new system, will have all funding options in one place. They also have a funding directory with all of the logistics and information. Nicole asked what the department plans to do to phase out OrgSync for students who still have personal contact information on the site. Mike noted that OrgSync still exists, and is not run through SOLE—a few areas of the University still use it, though when they University is done with it, all information will be wiped. Nicole asked about Leadership student stipends, and if students who are leadership interns are paid while enrolled in the course. Mike noted that they are not, though student leaders/interns overseeing the Bruin Leaders project are funded, through SFAC. Jazz asked if all of the full time staff positions are funded by SSF, and Mike confirmed that they are. Barbara asked how money is gathered to donate money to student orgs. Mike noted that it is typically through the UCLA Foundation, and from other campus sources: HCI, EDI, Spark, and the restrictions and guidelines for use from UCLA accounting and SOLE must be followed, and that there may also be timelines associated with these funds. Karen asked when the new campus-based Funding Module to replace OrgSync would be available, thereby terminating the licensing agreement, and Mike noted that this would be completed by the end of the academic year. Richard asked what SOLE is doing to expand their outreach. Mike noted that swag is helpful, and that SOLE is taking on a larger role with social media—one program last year was featured on facebook live and received over 2100 hits. Richard asked if there are consequences to a group for not meeting with their advisor. Mike noted that a lot of interaction is encouraged, though not mandatory. Karen asked if any groups have approached SOLE, for which the University would be within its rights to deny them funding as a campus entity. Mike noted that a few years ago, this did occur, and the group was not in compliance with the University rules, and the groups were not allowed. Richard thanked him for his time. 

ii. Richard asked for the members’ notes to be submitted to him by this Friday, to be kept in a centralized location, and will be used to write the recommendation letter to the Chancellor. Three more presentations will take place next week: Dashew, Ombuds, and ECE. 
IV. Call Letter Development

a. Richard asked if the group would like to receive permanent requests from the units, and asked for the committees’ thoughts. Karen noted that she thought they should, but with criteria set by SFAC for determining permanent allocations. Richard noted that permanent funds could go toward positions, not programming. Jazz noted that this is also a case-by-case basis. Karen also voiced a concern regarding requests for permanent funds for new positions rather than for existing ones. Nicole noted that last year, the IVC of Student Affairs reviewed the proposals, and the process for that was unclear. Richard clarified that EMG determined the priorities for permanent funding, and Paolo noted that last year, many were leadership positions within Student Affairs, and he anticipates that this process will most likely be managed by EMG. Barbara asked what the process was last year. Marilyn noted that Rebecca would also come in at that time to advise the committee on how much is available to offer in permanent funds. Mike asked if it has to be an existing position to be considered for the funds. Paolo noted that this may also be a case-by-case basis, and that noting that SFAC will only support existing positions puts a limit on the committee. Nicole noted that it might be fair for the committee to internally note some parameters for their own use. Richard noted that IVC Gorden indicated that while they do prioritize which staffs do receive permanent funding, some positions would receive temporary funds for their staffing. Mike noted that while some departments have permanently funded positions, they run up against the fact that they don’t have the funds for increases, cost of living, etc., and this creates a problem in keeping staff in positions. Richard clarified that the committee will accept permanent requests, and the parameters will be determined later and before the committee deliberates. Paolo noted that it’s also important to reserve some permanent funds for the future committees, and that it may also be wise to include a note that the committee will not recommend permanent funds for temporary positions. Karen also concurred that a prudent reserve of permanent funds allows for a response to emergencies, such as arose last year in May with CAPS.  Barbara asked about guidelines regarding a reasonable reserve, and Marilyn noted that they will follow up with Rebecca and ask what that amount is. Richard asked for all committee members to review the call letter and submit their thoughts and changes, and approve next week.
V. Announcements
a. Richard announced that in a few weeks, the students will be finalizing their class schedules, and hopefully they will set a time for their meetings next quarter. He recommends 3-5pm any weekday, other than Fridays—potentially Tuesdays or Thursdays. 
b. Richard reiterated that Cody was absent because his daughter was born that day.

VI. Adjournment

a. Richard asked if there is a motion to adjourn. Karen so moved, Jazz seconded, the vote passes unanimously, the meeting adjourned at 6:29pm. 
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